Re: Statement

Deron Tross <

Mon 5/20/2024 9:01 AM

To:Charter Board < CharterBoard@charlescountymd.gov>

[External Content Warning] This message is from an external sender. Please exercise caution when opening attachments and hover over any links before clicking.

Please use this version as part of the public record. Cheryl Botts name was spelled incorrectly.

Hello, my name is Deron E. Tross and I'm a resident of District 3 Waldorf, Maryland. The last Charter Board meeting on May 9<sup>th</sup> was a complete failure.

Co-chair Dottery Washington-Butler's motion to establish a police department and lack of preparation for what her motion would say was alarming. Furthermore, board member Cheryl Botts who seconded the motion before it was read was further proof this was planned. Thank God the motion failed 7-2.

I was very surprised that the President of the Charles County NAACP Dyothia Sweat statement during the meeting considering their letter listed on the charter board website "While the CCNAACP's advocacy effort does not extend to endorsing a particular form of government for Charles County, we are firmly rooted in ensuring that voices of Charles County citizens are adequately represented and heard throughout the voting process. CCNAACP President Dyothia Sweat states, "The CCAACP strongly encourages voters to thoroughly educate themselves on the upcoming government metal structure and vote and to vote in the November election. The statement from the CCNAACP appears to be an about-face and maybe the CCNAACP was speaking for herself rather than the entire membership. Also, I was caught off guard by Charles County State D28 Senator Arthur Ellis. The assumption I had that members of Charles County Delegation would stay out of county business is far-fetched.

In closing, I wish Mrs. Washington-Butler had shown as much excitement when fighting for students when she was elected to the Charles County Board of Education. Thank you, Chairman Greg Waring and the other six members of the Charter Board, for standing strong and voting Mrs. Washington's motion down.

Regards,

Deron E. Tross

Deron E. Tross

Hello, my name is Deron E. Tross and I'm a resident of District 3 Waldorf, Maryland. The last Charter Board meeting on May 9<sup>th</sup> was a complete failure.

Co-chair Dottery Washington-Butler's motion to establish a police department and lack of preparation for what her motion would say was alarming. Furthermore, board member Cherly Boots who seconded the motion before it was read was further proof this was planned. Thank God the motion failed 7-2.

I was very surprised that the President of the Charles County NAACP Dyothia Sweat statement during the meeting considering their letter listed on the charter board website "While the CCNAACP's advocacy effort does not extend to endorsing a particular form of government for Charles County, we are firmly rooted in ensuring that voices of Charles County citizens are adequately represented and heard throughout the voting process. CCNAACP President Dyothia Sweat states, "The CCAACP strongly encourages voters to thoroughly educate themselves on the upcoming government metal structure and vote and to vote in the November election. The statement from the CCNAACP appears to be an about-face and maybe the CCNAACP was speaking for herself rather than the entire membership. Also, I was caught off guard by Charles County State D28 Senator Arthur Ellis. The assumption I had that members of Charles County Delegation would stay out of county business is far-fetched.

In closing, I wish Mrs. Washington-Butler had shown as much excitement when fighting for students when she was elected to the Charles County Board of Education. Thank you, Chairman Greg Waring and the other six members of the Charter Board, for standing strong and voting Mrs. Washington's motion down.

Regards,

Deron E. Tross

Deron E. Tross